WVPO/WVAC Combined Board Meeting

June 16, 2005

The Joint Board meeting was held at Beverly Mason’s. Present were: Don Meader, Kelly Jeffries, Tom Gill, Bill Clegg, Elmer Hynes, Mike Jacobsen, Beverly Mason, Barbara Clifford, Glenn Mori, Peter Lambert, Gary Cole. Guests present: LD Jeffries, Richard Sacco, and Carolyn Buskirk.

Both Boards approved minutes of the May 12, 2005 meeting.

Elections for Officers for 2005-06 were approved as follows:

WVPO: Don Meader, President; Jay Brennan, Vice-President; Barbara Clifford, Treasurer; Peter Lambert, Secretary

WVAC: Don Meader, President; Gary Cole, Vice-President; Barbara Clifford, Treasurer; Beverly Mason, Secretary

Treasurer’s Report: Barbara reported that 100% of last year’s assessments have been collected. Half of the WVPO invoices for ’05-’06 have been printed. She expects them to be mailed by Monday. She is researching two deeds in Soaring Heights. There could be two additional assessments, depending on her research. Eaglecrest has been paid for the outstanding invoices from fiscal ’04-05. Questions arose re: invoicing annual assessments via e-mail in the future. Naturally, prior approval by each individual would be required. Several different methods were discussed. She anticipates that billing will be completed on or about July 1. After a brief discussion it was decided to keep the interest rate for overdue assessments at 18% annual.

Public Input: none

Gazebo: Don will keep this on the agenda until completed. There is currently $1,720 collected. Bill Clegg will notify Maureen Lussier and Carolyn Buskirk to inform them that there is apparently enough money to get the project going. Before beginning the Board should be involved to make sure the gazebo is placed in the location previously approved. Don will contact Tom Kondrat to inform him of the amount of money available and to suggest that he contact volunteers for assistance.

Website creation: Tom Gill reported that both corporations approved of his concept at the annual meeting. He took the sign-up sheet form the annual meeting and forwarded it to the Secretaries to discern which corporations the people belong to. He will have the site up and running by the upcoming weekend. A discussion ensued on a logo and banner for the page heading. Don will check with Ed More about the history of WV that Ed researched a couple of years ago. If available, this can be added to the site.

Correspondence: The Brothers were given until May 1 to comply with our C&R’s re: the unregistered vehicles. Per Ossipee Town Hall: they were all registered April 28.

Nature Conservancy: Don showed us two signed documents from NC: one was permission to trim trees that are infringing on the lower taxi-way and the other was confirmation from us about sending a check as a donation in the amount of their ’04-’05 paid assessment.

Annual Meeting Review: Items that need to be sent to Attorney for review and opinion:

1) Additional assessment for planes using runway and taxi-ways

2) Requiring 2/3 vote for $5000 and up line items

It was decided that 1) clearing in front of hangars, 2) speaking at meetings, 3) seeding the runway were items for the Board to decide and did not require a legal opinion.

A discussion ensued on the conduct of the annual meeting. Several people objected to the method of nominating and electing the new Board members. It was also mentioned that the presenters of the agenda items should have been given the opportunity to address their article even if they were to be tabled later. Tom Gill felt that the articles that involved money (e.g.: assessing for planes using the runway/taxi-ways) should be accompanied by an economic impact statement.

In regards to Ed Ota’s articles: We need to get a breakdown of our liability insurance and determine how much is for Officer and Director coverage and how much is for liability. For the runway & taxiway assessment article: the Board needs to hear the plan from Ed and then plan on going to the Attorney for an opinion. Don will contact Ed and plan on having him present his idea within the next two meetings. 

Richard Sacco opined that this could all have been avoided if Ed had been given the opportunity to speak at the annual meeting. In his opinion the motion to table was out of order.

Public input: LD Jeffries thanked the new and old members for their service. He offered his services on the history project. He would like us to compare the costs, fixtures etc. with other aviation communities to show everybody what a bargain we have. He also asked why non-taxiway people are allowed to vote on taxiway issues and assessments. Beverly explained that there is one association that contains all of the members. That association is charged with maintaining both the runway and the taxiways; but only the taxiway-deeded members are responsible for paying the upkeep.

A long discussion ensued on the possibilities of notifying prospective buyers of existing properties of the C&R’s and their obligation to pay aviation assessments. LD also objected to members who mass mail to the members and whether a mass mailing soliciting proxies is allowable. 

.

Next Meeting Thursday July 21 at Gary Cole’s hangar

BRING YOUR OWN CHAIR

